
October 24, 2024 

Saulnierville Office 

Chevaliers de Colomb 
Conseil Sigogne 6348 

288 P.F. Comeau Road 
Comeauville, N.S. BOW 1 MO 

Department of Public Works (formerly TIR) 
Province of Nova Scotia 
Saulnierville, NS 

Dear Sir: 

The Knights of Columbus have a busy meeting hall located on the P.F. Comeau road in Comeauville. It 
is active in its services to the community and is often used by many groups ranging from young dancers 
to seniors for various activities and events. 

We are very concerned about the deteriorating condition of the road leading to the building which may 
lead to dangerous road situations. The road leads also to the local Golf Course and a busy physiotherapy 
clinic, all of which are used by seniors and not so attentive drivers. 

A section of the road has ever deepening ruts and breaks in the pavement, which is a problem that will 
only get worse this coming winter. We understand that a permanent solution is difficult. However, in the 
past, you have carried out repairs which have improved the situation, but only for a short time. Please 
find a way to raise the roadway and make it safe for everyone in a permanent manner. 

We are requesting that you please carry out the necessary repairs prior to this winter in order to improve 
the condition of this section and make it safer for use by the many persons using this road. Thank you in 
advance for your consideration of this request. 

Yours sincerely, 

Raynald Poulin 

Grand Knight 
Sigogne Council 6348 
Comeauville, N. S. 

cc : Municipalite de Clare, Little Brook, N. S. 
Ronnie LeBlanc, MLA 
Nova Scotia Depa1iment of Public Works 


